
PLANNING BOARD 
Town of Kirkwood 
70 Crescent Drive 

Kirkwood, NY 13795 
 

PUBLIC HEARING 
 

April 9, 2018 
 
SITE PLAN REVIEW FOR THE CONSTRUCTION OF 2 (TWO) STORY METAL BUILDING  
AND GRAVEL (PAVED) PARKING LOT FOR PERSONAL AND EQUIPMENT STORAGE 
AND STORAGE OF CARS WAITING TO BE SOLD.  REGARDING PROPERTY OWNED BY 
TERRY RESOURCES AND LOCATED AT 24 TRACK DRIVE, KIRKWOOD, NY AND 
LOCATED IN AN INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT (ID) DISTRICT ON THE APPLICATION 
OF JUSTIN CICIO ON BEHALF OF ONTRACK MOTORS, LLC, KNOWN AS TAX MAP # 
162.05-2-14.      
 
Chairman Diffendorf read the notice of public hearing and commented we have the affidavits of posting 
by the Town Clerk, notice to property owners within 500 feet of the project, affidavit of publication in 
the Press & Sun Bulletin and Country Courier.  We have the Broome County Planning Department 239-
m recommendations.  We have a short EAF on file.  Broome County Planning Department has not 
identified any significant countywide or inter-community impacts associated with the proposed project; 
however, we have the following comments.  
 
 

  



  
 
The New York State Department of Transportation (NYSDOT) has no comments.  The Binghamton 
Metropolitan Transportation Study (BMTS) has no comments.  The Broome County Department of 
Public Works (DPW) has no comments.  The Broome County Health Department (BCHD) commented  
a new review should be considered if in the future circumstances change and vehicle maintenance, 
repairs or fuel, chemical storage will be done on the property.           
 



Chairman Diffendorf opened the public hearing to public participation at 7:06 p.m. 
 
Hearing no comments, Chairman Diffendorf closed the public hearing at 7:06 p.m. 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
Lori A Garvey 
Secretary, Kirkwood Planning Board 


